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REPORT OF THE MANAGING DIRECTOR OF URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP LTD



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING


ON MONDAY 27TH FEBRUARY 2006


TITLE : CARRIAGEWAY RESURFACING SCHEME - GREENLEACH LANE


RECOMMENDATIONS : That the carriageway resurfacing scheme for Greenleach Lane be implemented


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : This report details the benefits of carrying out resurfacing works on Greenleach Lane as part of the Highway Investment programme.  The report also explains why authority for these particular works is being sought in advance of presenting details of the comprehensive investment programme.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS : None

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Medium

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING: Unsupported Borrowing

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by :

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by : Steve Bayley

PROPERTY (if applicable):

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

	


CLIENT CONSULTED:


CONTACT OFFICER : Steve Mangan 0161 603 4034


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): Worsley Ward


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Pledge 7 Enhancing Life in Salford

Improvement of BV224a Condition of Non – Principal Classified Roads


DETAILS:

1.0. Lead Member will be aware that the City Council recently agreed to invest £22M in the highway network over a five year period.  The purpose of this investment is twofold:

· To reduce tripping claims

· To improve the BVPI’s relating to this area.

1.1. A comprehensive programme detailing those footways and carriageways that would benefit from this funding has now been drawn up and will be reported in due course (ASAP).

1.2. Greenleach Lane is included within the Non-Principal Classified Road element of these proposals and the purpose of this report is to seek approval to replace the carriageway surface.  Urban Vision Highway Services have received a number of complaints about its condition from members of the public and local councillors.  Concerns about its condition have also been channelled to link officers via the Community Committees.

1.3. The cost of the work is estimated to be £63 250.
1.4. This work is being reported separately, in advance of the main programme, for two reasons:

(a) This will provide a new surface upon which a proposed accident reduction scheme (previously approved) can be implemented.  This would be beneficial so that the accident reduction scheme can be implemented without undue delay.

(b) A Principal Road Network Scheme is proposed for Worsley Road (early in the next financial year) and it is noted that Greenleach Lane is the preferred diversion route whilst this work is implemented.  It is felt, therefore, that it is advantageous to undertake this work in advance of the Worsley Road scheme.

Bill Taylor

Managing Director (Urban Vision)
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